RESCINDED BY BUILDINGS BULLETIN 2024-002

THE CITY OF NEW YORK DEPARTMENT OF BUILDINGS

DEPARTMENTAL MEMORANDUM

DATE: January 10,1984

BOROUGH SUPERINTENDENTS

FROM: Commissioner Robert Esnard, R.A.

SUBJECT:

Fire Protection Plan Review

Effective February 21,1984, the responsibility for the review and acceptance of fire protection plans in accordance with Directive No. 1/81 will be transferred from the Executive Offices to the Borough Offices.

Each Borough Superintendent shall designate a minimum of two Examiners for this duty; and, over a period of time consistent with other borough priorities, all Plan Examination Personnel shall be phased into this work for a stated period of time.

A seminar will be held to familarize the designated Examiners with the scope of work procedures, etc., in the near future.

The Examiners that review the fire protection plans shall always be a person other than the one that approved the initial application.

Robert Esnard, R.A.

Commissioner

RE: IEM: ap

cc: Deputy Commissioner I.E. Minkin Deputy Commissioner Felstein Assistant Commissioner White Pat Iacobazzo, Executive Assistant to the Deputy Commissioner File